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FDA COMPLIANCE CERTIFICATE 

 
We have received your request for assurance that Clearwater Paper Corporation paperboard 
complies with FDA requirements.  The following statement applies to board produced at both the 
Cypress Bend, Arkansas, and Lewiston, Idaho, paperboard mills.  Clearwater Paper makes the 
following guaranty in accordance with section 303 (c)(2) of the Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic 
Act (21 U.S.C. Section 333 (c)(2) and 21 Code of Federal Regulations section 7.13 (b)(2): 
 

The article comprising each shipment or other delivery hereafter made by Clearwater 
Paper Corporation to, or on the order of, Uniboard Ltd., is hereby guaranteed, as of the 
date of such shipment or delivery, to be neither adulterated nor misbranded within the 
meaning of the Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act ("FDCA"), nor an article which 
may not, under the provisions of Sections 404, 505 and 512 of the FDCA (21 U.S.C. 
Sections 344, 355 and 360b) be introduced into interstate commerce. 

 
All Clearwater Paper Corporation food-packaging paperboard, as shipped from the mill, is in 
compliance with the FDCA as amended, and all applicable food additive regulations.  In particular, 
these paperboards comply with 21 Code of Federal Regulations sections 176.170, 176.180, 
176.260, and 109.30a(9). 
 
The area of colorants in food-packaging paperboard is not presently covered by regulation.  Our 
food-packaging paperboard does comply with the current FDA position regarding colorants as 
documented in the July 31, 1979 letter from Joseph P. Hile, Associate Commissioner for Regulatory 
Affairs of FDA, to Dr. R. C. Calkins, The American Paper Institute (now known as the American 
Forest & Paper Association). 
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